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1.  Auto-Pay 

Would you prefer a smaller payment 
each month rather than the two 
month bills you currently receive?  
Contact us about auto-pay.  No, 
checks, no stamps—we automatically 
withdraw your payment from your 
checking or savings account each 
month. 

2. Senior Discount 

Are you a senior who qualifies for 
reduced property taxes?  You may 
qualify for a discount on your sewer 
bill.  Contact our office for more infor-
mation. 
 

3. Long Term Vacancy 

If you will be gone for a month or 
more, you can have your water meter 
locked and pay only $10 per month 
for water and sewer.  This not only 
protects you against water damage to 
your property and water theft, it also 
saves you money.  Call us for more 
information. 

Set a kitchen timer when watering your lawn or garden with a hose.  

When watering grass on steep slopes, use a soaker hose to prevent wasteful 
runoff.  

Plant during the spring or fall when the watering requirements are lower.  

Periodically check your pool for leaks if you have an automatic refilling 
device.  

Wash your car on the grass. This will water your lawn at the same time.  

Use a hose nozzle and turn off the water while you wash your car and save 
more than 100 gallons.  

Bathe your pets outdoors in an area in need of water.  

Aerate your lawn. Punch holes in your lawn about six inches apart so water will 
reach the roots rather than run off the surface.  

Remember to weed your lawn and garden regularly. Weeds compete with other plants for nutrients, light, and water.  

 

 CONTACT US: 
If you have any questions about 
your water or sewer service, please 
feel free to contact us.  We are here 
to serve you.  BHWSD prides itself 
on being local government that  
“works WITHOUT taxes”. 

Commissioner Meetings 
 
Commissioner meetings are held 
the second Wednesday of each 
month and the public is always 
welcome to voice comments or 
concerns.   
 
Meetings are held at 5:00 pm in 
the upstairs meeting room at the 
District office.  
 
For more information, please 
contact the office at 636-3860.  

BHWSD Office 
 
1121 West Side Highway 
Kelso, WA  98626 
(360) 636-3860 
(360) 575-9375 Fax 
Info@bhwsd.org 
 

District Manager 
 
Kim Adamson 
kadamson@bhwsd.org 
 

Billing Questions 
Vicki Kruse 
vkruse@bhwsd.org 
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Sign up now….Your water bill is based on how much water you use 
each month and can vary greatly.  During the summer it is often considerably 
higher.  We know this, and understand it can put a strain on your pocketbook at 
times.  Or maybe you would just like the convenience of knowing exactly how 
much your bill will be month to month.  It’s that 
time again.  Customers may sign up for the 
budget pay program. 
 
Customers may sign up for budget pay during 
May and June of each year and the program will 
run July – June.  Flat monthly budget payments 
are calculated based on your previous year’s aver-
age water usage. Each June your account will be reconciled and you will either 
receive a credit or have an additional amount to pay to bring your account even.  
Then a new budget pay amount will be calculated for the coming year using your 
most recent water usage.  Customers must have one year of use history to take part 
in the program. 
 
To make payments even more manageable, you may also consider combining 
budget pay with our monthly Auto-Pay program.  This combination will result in a 
flat, monthly payment that is taken directly from your checking or savings account 
making your bills more manageable. 
 
This has been a very popular program with our customers and we are very happy 
we are able to offer it to you again this year.  If you would like more information 
about the program, or would like to receive an application, stop by the office or 
just give us a call.  Our helpful office staff will be happy to provide you more in-
formation. 
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Many of our customers may be wondering about recent 
media coverage of our agreement to provide operations 
and management for Columbia Crest water system which 
was placed in receivership earlier this year. 
 
Cowlitz County is ultimately responsible for Columbia 
Crest but we have agreed to provide our services for the 
day to day operation of the system.  This will be for a pe-
riod of approximately a year while a study is conducted 
on how best to maintain compliance with Department of 
Health requirements within the system and who the ulti-
mate operator should be. 
 
Our customers may be wondering if their rates are going 
to pay for operating this system.  The short answer is no.  
The customers on the Columbia Crest water system are 
responsible for paying all operation and management ex-
penses, and those expenses are being carefully tracked.  
Likewise, Columbia Crest customers rates are not going 
to support our system.  We are charging for our time, but 
as a government entity, we are not making money from 
this venture.  This is just one of our many responsibilities 
as good stewards of public health. 
 
Our goal is to help the customers 
of Columbia Crest maintain ac-
cess to safe, clean water without 
impacting our other customers 
financially.  We would like to 
take this opportunity to welcome 
Columbia Crest residents to 
BHWSD for this temporary pe-
riod and we welcome any ques-
tions from our you, or from our 
existing customers.  Feel free to 
contact us anytime at  
(360) 636-3860. 

 Columbia Crest 
 
Many household cleaning products are labeled and 
marketed as disposable; many baby hygiene products 
are labeled both disposable and flushable. And while 
these products may be marketed as a convenience 
item in this way, the truth is that these household 
wipes and cleaning towelettes have the ability to 
clog and stop up not only the sewer line on your 
property, but also can cause blockage and service 
problems in the public sewer system and pump sta-
tions.  
 
Unlike toilet paper, these products don’t break down 
once they are flushed. They can cause blockages in 
your on-site side sewer, especially older pipelines 
that may have grease, roots, or other obstructions 
already existing. A repair of the side sewer line can 
leave the homeowner with a nasty repair bill.  
 
On a larger scale when these products make their 
way into the public sewer system they collect to-
gether and cause clogs in the sewer main lines and 
get tangled in pump stations requiring repair or re-
placement of equipment.  
 
We need everyone’s help…  
The following items should never be flushed into the 
sewer system:  
♦ Disinfecting wipes, Baby wipes.  
♦ Q-tips.  
♦ Toilet cleaning pads.  
♦ Mop or “Swiffer” type refills.  
♦ Paper towels.  
♦ Moist towelettes.  
♦ Any consumer item that is not toilet paper.  
 
 
 
 

 A typical bath requires 30-
50 gallons of water. A 
shower uses 9 gallons of 
water per minute. 

 A hot water faucet dripping 1 
drop per second wastes 192 

gallons of water and 48 kW/

hrs of electricity per month. 

A silent leak in a toilet can 
waste anywhere from 200-
500 gallons of water per 
DAY. 

did you know... 

Have you visited our website?   
 

You can view your account or make a payment . 
You can also print forms to apply for a reduced 
rate for vacancy, senior discount or auto-pay. 

www.bhwsd.org  

Don’t Flush That Wipe 

Water Leaks 
How to Conserve Water 
• Instal l  a  1.6 gallon toi let  
• Buy a water-efficient  

washing machine 
• Repair  leaks 
• Reduce water use in yard 

and garden 
• Wash full  loads 
• Minimize shower t ime 
• Reduce faucet  water use 
• Don’t  waste outdoors 

Checking for a leaky toilet: 
1. Remove the tank lid. Don’t worry, this 

water is clean until it enters the bowl. 
2. Add some food coloring  to turn the water 

a different color.  Put the tank lid back on. 
3. After about 30 minutes, look in the bowl.  

If you see colored water, you have a leak.   
 
If you do have a leak, there are a number of possible causes.  If you 
remove the tank lid and can easily identify the cause, correct the 
problem and try your leak test again.  Consider that “fixes” such as 
bending the float back to shape, or adjusting how the rubber flapper 
falls, often end up failing soon afterward.  In most cases, you will 
simply want to replace the toilet flapper (the rubber thing at the bot-
tom of the tank that keeps water in the tank) and/or the filling 
mechanism.  These are available at hardware stores and home cen-
ters for about $8 each. 

Tank 

Bowl 

Leaking faucets: 
A leaking faucet is frequently the result of a bad rubber washer.  The 
washer  on a sink is typically located under the handle.  A washer is 
relatively easy to replace if you have the right tools.  It requires shut-
ting off the water under the sink first, then removing the faucet han-
dle.  A local hardware store will be able to provide you with a 
washer and provide you with instructions for replacement.  If you 
don’t feel comfortable doing the repair yourself, a plumber may be 
your best option.  Remember, even if you have to pay a plumber, 
you will end up saving money in the long run. 

Don’t forget outside faucets: 
Outside faucet leaks often go unnoticed.  Leaky faucets are a source of higher wa-
ter bills as well as aggravation. Although there is sometimes a problem a little 
trickier causing the leakage, most faucet leaks are very simple to repair.  Some-
times it is as easy as tightening the packing nut located just behind the handle.  
Turn it clockwise to tighten it.  If this doesn’t fix the leak, you may need to re-
place the washer, or even the entire faucet assembly.  You can get information on 
how to do this from a  hardware store  or on the web at… 
http://www.ehow.com/how_2058993_repair-leaky-outdoor-faucet.html 


